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31 October 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers 

RE: Y10 Core Groups 

I am writing to you at the start of this half-term regarding a small number of group changes in core 
subjects (English, Mathematics, Science and Citizenship) which will be implemented from tomorrow.  
Please see your child’s timetable, attached, which details group and rooming information they will 
be following this half-term. 

I have worked closely with core teaching staff and directors to review your child’s progress during 
the previous half-term and identify any gaps in learning following periods of COVID-19 disruption in 
key stage 3.  We have reviewed all assessment information including the online baseline 
assessments completed at the start of the term.  Following this, a number of students are moving 
groups to enable them to to meet their potential and make progress. 

Changes have been made following the half-term break, now that students have been attending 
their academic subjects for 6 weeks. I will constantly review progress and outcomes in core subjects 
to ensure that students are placed in groups where we believe they are able to maximise their 
progress. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Kind Regards, 

 

Chris Mitchell 
Assistant Principal 
chris.mitchell@boa-academy.co.uk 

 


